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September 21, 2015

Via Hand Delivery and Electronic Mail

Debra A. Howland ~~

Executive Director
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 5. Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: DE 13-196; Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty Utilities
Request for Adjustment to the Storm Recovery Adjustment Factor

Dear Ms. Howland:

Pursuant to Order No. 25,585 in Docket No. DE 13-196, the Commission directed Liberty Utilities
(Granite State Electric) Corp. (“Granite State”) to change the Storm Recovery Adjustment Factor (SRAF)
to $0.00221 per kWh effective November 1, 2014, and to re-evaluate the rate before October 31, 2015.

On September 2, 2015, Granite State and Staff discussed the results of the rate recovery as
projected for October 31, 2015. The balance remaining to be collected from customers is approximately
$23,000 which will be accounted for by adding it to the balance in the storm reserve. The parties
believe the best way to move forward is to eliminate the rate for effect November 1, 2015.

A Granite State customer using an average of 655 kWh per month will see a reduction in their
bill of $1.11, or (1.4%) as a result of the termination of the rate. Granite State has filed customer bill
impacts along with an updated Summary of Rates Tariff Page 68 in Docket No. DE 15-010 to allow this
rate change to coincide with the Energy Service rate change scheduled for November 1, 2015.

Thank you for your assistance with this matter. Please do not hesitate to contact me should you
have any questions.

Sincerely,

4 /

Stephen R. Hall

Cc: Service List

15 Buttrick Road, Londonderry, NH 03053


